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Design Studio FS2017 
The possibility to observe the Earth from the space using artificial satellites has drastically 
transformed the way we interact with our environment. Due to the fast development of these 
technologies to transfer, store and analyze huge amounts of data, information has turned into 
an extremely powerful means to anticipate and shape the human development. In this context, 
the traditional typology of the communication tower that proliferated during the 20th Century 
needs to be re-evaluated and upgraded to respond to the needs of contemporary communi-
cations systems. 
The Swiss Space Center emerges as a local institution that is currently participating in the 
research and development of new technologies related to satellite communication systems 
and data storage. The Design Studio Schwartz FS2017 will be focused on the design of a new 
ground station for earth observation in collaboration with the Swiss Space Center. This will 
combine a tower for satellite communication, a data center, a research hub and facilities for 
visitors. Because of its average 3500 hours of sunshine per year, the spectacular site of Leuk 
(Wallis) has been chosen as the location for the project. 

Building on the reconciliation of the disciplines of engineering and architecture, as promo-
ted by the Chair of Structural Design, the aim of the Design Studio Schwartz is to merge the 
functional expertise of engineers with the design creativeness of architects. The development 
of the semester project will be based on the application of design strategies that integrate 
structural and spatial principles from the early stages of the design process. The experimen-
tal design process will be carried out through the construction of both physical and digital mo-
dels. This will allow for the exploration of the permeability of the boundary between structural 
design, architectural design and construction.

Snøhetta & Özer/Ürger Architects & Battle Mccarthy, Proposal for the Çanakkale Communication Tower (Turkey), 2014

A New Ground Station for Earth Observation 

www.schwartz.arch.ethz.ch/Vorlesungen/Entwurf/
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